

ROSEWORTH PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER 12 10th August 2016

ROSEWORTH PRIMARY SCHOOL

30 Stebbing Way Girrawheen

Ph: 6240 4000 Fx: 9247 3106



COMING EVENTS

<u>AUGUST</u>

16th & 17th School Photo's

> **18th** Happy Kids Expo

24th Book Week Parade

31st

Faction Athletics Carnival (Jumps,Throws & L/Distance)

SEPTEMBER

2nd

Faction Athletics Carnival (Sprints, Team Games & Relays)

7th
Pre Primary
Assembly 9am

Waste Free Lunch

8th P&C Meeting 2pm

14th
Interschool
Athletics
Carnival
(Jumps,Throws
& L/Distance)

The relationship between home and the school plays a very important part in a child's education. We cannot overestimate the critical role parents play in successful learning. Parents contribute much to their child's development and are among the most important influences on the way in which the child approaches learning. Teachers are responsible for the more formal aspects of children's learning, and successful teaching builds on the home experiences of the child. This is most effective where there is an active partnership with parents. Two-way communication is a critical factor in the partnership between parents and the school. Where a partnership exists, it is easier for parents to feel confident about the teaching and learning taking place in the classroom and to solve problems. I want to urge you to make contact with myself if you any concerns or simply if you want to provide any feedback to the school.

What might you talk to your school about?

- Issues particular to your child
- · School or class issues
- Access to support services

How your school communicates with you -

- Reports on student progress
- Regular information about the school through newsletters
- Parent-teacher interviews
- Notes
- Surveys
- · Displays of children's work
- Assemblies
- Special events and celebrations
- Parent information booklets
- Parent information sessions

In addition I would like to extend a warm welcome to all of our existing families and to our new families for Term 3 at Roseworth PS. We have had a smooth start to the term and are pleased to see everyone back after the school holiday break. This is a very busy term with many events occurring throughout the term. Major activities this term include our Book Week Performance and Parade, our Faction Athletics Carnivals, our Interschool Athletics Carnivals, School Photos, our Happy Kids Expo and a Science Alive show. There will be much to do and lots of fun and learning to be had as well so all in all this is a very busy term.

FACTION CARNIVAL - Week 7

Our much awaited Faction Carnival will be held in Week 7 this term. Jumps, Throws and Long Distance events will be held on Wednesday 31st August and the Sprints, Team Games and Relays will be held on Friday, 2nd September. We are anticipating another bumper crowd and a very enjoyable day of sporting fun. Faction T shirts are on sale at the Uniform Shop and parents can join in by buying an adult Faction T Shirt to support their children. Mrs Keunen and our staff have been working hard to make sure that all of our students can participate fully throughout the Carnival and we are looking forward to another very special day on the Roseworth sporting calendar.

INTERSCHOOL ATHLETICS CARNIVAL - Week 9

Our Interschool Athletics Carnival will be held in Week 9 of this term. The Interschool Carnival will be held on the Wednesday and the Friday and we look forward to having our parents come along and support us in our ventures on the day.

BOOK WEEK PARADE – Week 6, Wednesday 24th August

A reminder to everyone that our annual Book Week Parade will be held on Wednesday 24th August at 9:00am in the Undercover Area. This is always a great activity and we encourage all of our students to participate. We have prizes for the best costumes and as always will be looking for the creativity and effort that is given to creating interesting Book Week costumes.

Students will have to be able to tell us who their character is and what book they are based on to be eligible for a prize. Come along and join in the fun of Book Week which is of course all about encouraging students to read and further develop a love of literature in general.

ROSEWORTH SCHOOL BOARD

The Roseworth PS Board will meet on Tuesday 23rd August to review aspects of school operations. Part of this meeting will examine the voluntary contributions and charges for 2017, School Development Days in 2017 and progress made against the key targets set out in the School Business Plan. Each year the Board hold an open meeting that all parents can attend. This will be scheduled for Term 4 and notice will again go out in the newsletter with specific details.

SCHOOL PHOTOS - Week 5

School photos are coming up next week (Tues 16th Aug and Wed 17th Aug) so try to put some money aside so that you can participate in this activity. Most Class photos will be taken on the Tuesday and these will be completed on the Wednesday, along with School Group photos and Family Photos. Photo Envelopes went home with students and all information was included with these. The school is unable to provide any financial assistance for school photos or accept late payments as all payments are dealt with the photo company directly. Please note that you are <u>not</u> able to use Passport Points to pay for photos. Please return the Photo Order Envelope to the school by this Friday 12th August so we are ready to distribute these once the photographers arrive on their first day. Family Photograph Envelopes can be collected from the Front Office.

KINDY ENROLMENTS FOR 2017

We would like to remind all of our families that official Kindergarten enrolments for 2017 have closed. To gain a place in the Roseworth Kindergarten Program, an Application for Enrolment form must be completed. If you missed this enrolment date or know of families who have not yet enrolled their Kindergarten aged student, then they must do so soon or face the possibility of missing out on a place at our school for 2017. Enrolments can be done at our Front Office as places are still currently available.

PRE-PRIMARY ENROLMENTS FOR 2017

There is no cut-off date for Pre-Primary enrolments, however for school planning purposes the sooner you enrol your child for Pre-Primary the better. If you have not enrolled yet or know of families who have not yet enrolled their Pre Primary aged student can you please contact the Office directly.

HAPPY KIDS EXPO

We will be holding our annual Happy Kids Expo next Thursday, 18th August. There will be a number of activities with the focus of the day again being focused on healthy living and using your leisure time wisely.

NEW PROGRAMS AT ROSEWORTH PS

We have some exciting, new programs starting this term and I am looking forward to getting involved with these as they all sound like great fun. Details are below-

<u>Coderdojo Club</u> – The Coderdojo Club is a fun, free and social learning environment that inspires young students to learn coding, improve their digital literacy skills and work on individual projects with assistance. Ms Carboni and Mrs Critchley are very excited to lead a group of students in our first Coderdojo Club on a Tuesday morning in Term 3. The lucky students will have an opportunity to learn new skills and challenge their technical abilities and a fun time was had yesterday morning at the first session.

<u>Drumbeat Quest</u> - A select group of W1 and W2's students will be building resilience through rhythm in the Drumbeat Quest Program. DRUMBEAT is an acronym for Discovering Relationships Using Music, Beliefs, Emotions, Attitudes and Thoughts. Each DRUMBEAT session focuses on different relationship themes such as social responsibility, values, dealing with emotions, peer pressure, harmony, communication and teamwork. Ms Carboni is looking forward to working with these students and I will be very interested to attend some sessions and have a look at their drumming skills over the term.

<u>HERO Kids Program</u> – Mrs Hawkey and Ms Brockman are running a program they have titled HERO Kids (Homework, Engagement, Responsibility and Organisation). This program will focus on selected students being invited to participate in an after school session twice a week with a focus on completing homework and the development of target skills. Those students invited to be part of the HERO Kids Program commenced this program this week and had a great first session on Monday.

Chris Brackenreg Principal

		CERTIFICATE SSEMBLY: 3 rd Augus	ES & AWARDS st 2015
E2	Morroa, Willow	W1	Sebastian, Brockman
E3	Jorgia, Cody	W2	Timoty, Alexis
E4	Craig, Delilah	W3	Jaxon, Bodi
E5	Genaya, Toby	W4	Daniel, Aalirah
E6	Sarah, Andrew	W6	Nathanael
N4	Alkira, Emma	W7	Cailen
N5	Caitlin, Brook, Mackayla	C1	Emily
LOTE	Destiny	C2	Blayze
Library	Music	Sports	Zac E4, Sam N5, Tara N5, Damien W2
	Getting Ale	ong: Alkira N4 <u>Persist</u> ATTENDANCE AWA	Organisation: Nathan N4 tence: Marija E3 ARDS
		la W2, Ciana W1, Desi I ND & STUDENT LE	tiny E4, Shaneekqua E6 EADER AWARDS

ROSEWORTH P&C

Saxon E1, Jacob C E3, Ryan W5, Stephanie W1

Thank you to everyone who supported our 'Footy/Sports Colour Day and raffle. We raised \$595. This is an awesome effort from Roseworth families and staff. The funds raised will be put back into the school. These funds are used to provide additional resources & facilities for all students.

Congratulations to all our Raffle winners: West Coast Eagles: Annette (Chaplain), Cricket Australia: Jody Talbot, Perth Wildcats: Earl, W2, Perth Wildcats: C. Hook and West Coast Fever: Mrs Kriskovich

CANTEEN

Volunteers Needed - Our Canteen is always in need of helpers to lighten the load. If you have some time to spare, we would love to welcome you on board. Drop in and see Jane in the Canteen. When volunteering your child/ren will receive free lunch on that day, you'll make new friends, you'll be supporting Roseworth and your child/ren will love seeing you working in the Canteen.

No children are allowed in the Canteen when volunteering. Sorry, work safety requirement

UNIFORM SHOP

School Photo days are Tuesday 16th and Wednesday 17th August. If your child requires a new, clean shirt please come to the shop on Tuesday or Fridays, or place an order with the Front Office.

Our Athletics Faction Carnival is approaching, Friday 2nd September. Has your child got a faction shirt? Faction shirts are \$12 each. Please see your child's teacher or Front Office for their faction if unknown. Faction shirts do not apply for Kindy students.

We have adult faction shirts available for parents if you would like to purchase one and support your child/ren, \$12 each. Size 6 & 8 V-neck fleecy jumpers are now in stock. Clearance items are still available: crew neck jumpers Size 16 (youth), L & XL (adult). These can be purchased through the Uniform Shop, \$5 each.

The Uniform Shop is open Tuesday and Friday's 8.30am - 9.30am, cash only. If you cannot make it to an opening, orders can be placed with the Front Office. These orders will be forwarded onto the Uniform Shop, then to the child's class.

SCHOOL BANKING

Roseworth P&C are on the lookout for another School Banking Co-ordinator. Your child may currently be a school banker and this may be of interest. This is a volunteer position which requires collecting deposits from students, computer data entry, facilitating the Rewards Program and depositing the money at the

nearest Commonwealth Bank branch. Full training will be provided. School banking operates every Friday (during school terms) from 8.30am in the Child and Parent Centre (CPC). This FRIDAY (12th August) we will be having an 'Account Opening Day' for students/families wanting to become part of the School Banking Program (new accounts). Please bring along child/ren Birth Certificate and Driver's License or photographic ID for parent. All School Banking Program enquiries including Co-ordinators' position, can be directed to Gail Brown.

COMMUNITY INFORMATION

Kids Club – Every Friday from 4pm – 5pm at Hainsworth Community Centre. For more information please contact 6102 1526.

Girrawheen Library FREE EVENTS

Monday 22 August - Thursday 1 September.

Come and celebrate Children's Book Week with Girrawheen Library and experience the wonder of seeing our chicks hatch. There will be chicken and egg activities, stories and competitions for all ages. The chickens will be in the library for nearly 2 weeks. Available for viewing during opening hours

Celebrate the Reading Hour One, Two, Three - Read! Tuesday 16 August, 6.00pm - 7.00pm.

During the Rio Olympics its game on at Girrawheen Library so race in as fast as you can for some stories and a fabulous fun time. Bring the whole family, wear your best sports or national outfit and listen to staff share their favourite books. Help us to celebrate Children's Book Week and The Reading Hour, and be prepared to enjoy yourself! Healthy snacks provided. Bookings Essential on Events calendar at www.library.wanneroo.wa.gov.au or by phone 9342 8844

ATI MARTIAL ARTS MALAGA – Intro Pack \$69 Includes 3 x Lessons, 1 x Uniform, DVD and Student Handbook. Book your free trial TODAY! Call 92487811 for more information.

CITY OF WANNEROO - YAL SCHOLARSHIP

\$3,000 is up for grabs for a student in years 10, 11 or 12 (in 2017) living and studying in the City of Wanneroo.

Applications are now open for the City of Wanneroo and Young Australia League Secondary (YAL) Scholarship which aims to recognise and reward students who have shown enthusiasm for pursuing education and career development when faced with financial or situational barriers.

The scholarship can cover student and tuition fees, books, reference materials, accommodation or any other expenditure necessary to help students overcome barriers, which could otherwise prevent access to further education.

Applications are now open and close on 30 October 2016. Further information and applications by downloadable pdf or online are available at http://www.yalscholarships.org.au/

Eligibility:

- Australian citizen or permanent resident
- Merit or reasons of equity and/or disadvantage
- Attending a City of Wanneroo secondary school, years 10, 11 or 12 (in 2017)
- City of Wanneroo resident

The Young Australia League (YAL) was established in 1905 to foster a sense of national pride among young Australians. Head online to apply as soon as possible to create a bold new future for yourself.